Unconfirmed Minutes of the June 16, 2003

Meeting of the Mack Surveillance Panel

Norfolk, VA

         Call to Order-

The meeting was called to order at 1:02 pm by the Chairman, Wim Van Dam. He noted that he would like to keep the meeting as short as possible to allow time for a meeting of the T-11 Task Force.

Membership and Attendance-
There were no recorded changes in membership. The attendance log is shown in attachment 1.

Approval of minutes-
The minutes of the April 21, 2003 meeting were approved as issued.

Report to Subcommittee B / Scope and Objectives-
Wim reviewed the proposed report to Subcommittee B including the revised Scope and Objectives statements which are shown in attachment 2.
TMC Report-
Jeff Clark presented the TMC report covering all Mack tests. He noted that there were no updates to any reference test activity, and he still needs more input from the labs regarding intake manifold pressure in the T-10 test. The TMC report is shown in attachment 3.

Motion from floor- Bob Campbell noted that the T-10 and M11-EGR test reporting protocol requires that any alarms be monitored and reported both in the test report and to RSI. He then made a motion to add that requirement to the T-8 (E) and T-9 tests, second by Jeff Clark, passed unanimously.

RSI Update- 
Wim noted that T-9 testing had all but stopped, and the lack of reference data made it virtually impossible to have meaningful surveillance of the test. He indicated his intent to ask guidance from the HDEOCP as to how long we should continue surveillance of the T-9 test. He also noted that he planned to again ask for data to develop guidelines to use a T-10 result to replace a T-9 in all specs calling for a T-9 test. A copy of the RSI testing summary is in attachment 4.
Rick Oliver reported that RSI is progressing with its program for electronic data transfer. He noted there will be a need to add some declarations to the data dictionary for all tests, and they are awaiting guidance from the TGC before going to beta test.
Rod Bearing Update- 
Ken Goshorn reported that 1200 pairs of “new/old style” rod bearings are scheduled for production during the first week in July. They should be at TEI by mid-July. Jeff Clark noted that at least one reference is set to run with these new bearings, and we should plan for a teleconference to discuss that result. 
TEI Report-
Ron Buck presented the TEI report which is included as attachment 5. He also noted a potential problem with the fuel injectors for the T-10 test. The injector P/N specified for the test is no longer available, and the replacement part is not appropriate. TEI has about a three year supply of the correct injectors, and Ron asked that used injectors be saved for possible rebuilding at some time in the future.

Old Business-

In response to a question, Jeff Clark checked and found that there are 3700 gallons of TMC oil 830-2 available. That represents sufficient oil for about 100 reference tests.

New Business-  
Greg Shank reported that the T-10 has now been accepted into the ACEA E6/E7 sequences as a replacement/upgrade to the T-9 in current ACEA categories.

Next Meeting- 
At the Chairman’s call with a target of early September.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:36 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Fetterman

Secretary, Mack Surveillance Panel

June 24, 2003

